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THE SOUND OF  MUSIC         


Dear Parents,
We have pleasure in presenting the Spring Newsletter, which brings you the latest information and the range of activities, which have been happening within School during the term.
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[image: image8.wmf]The topics in Nursery this term have been ‘Eid-Ul-Fitr’, ‘Winter’ and ‘The Chinese New Year’.  We have spent several weeks creating wintry scenes in our setting.  The children have enjoyed making two-dimensional penguins for the wall display and three-dimensional snowmen to count and decorate the window sills.  We have thought of winter words, made a zig-zag book and read stories of snowy adventures in an igloo.  It has been great fun, but we have been disappointed that there has been no real snow ……… yet!

RECEPTION ACTIVITIES
During this half-term the children have been participating in activities linked to the topic ‘winter’.  As this January has had one of the warmest temperatures on record, it was an opportunity not to be missed on the 24th January when it was icy and there was a miniscule scattering of snow!  The children were just able to explore the scientific concepts for ice and water after getting into coats, scarves, gloves and hats to meet the elements before the ice and snow disappeared!
Within the classroom they have enjoyed the role play camping expedition tent, particularly pulling each other around the classroom on a sledge!



The Key Stage 1 children have worked very hard in preparing their extravaganza of Beatrix Potter, which will be performed at the Brewhouse on Tuesday 27th February 2007.  A reminder the tickets are now on sale in school priced at £4.00 each (maximum 2 tickets per family).  Again, many thanks to Stephanie who has worked so hard with the performance.


This has been an excellent term for Year 2.  We have been working hard in Science finding out about how we grow and what we can do to stay healthy.  In Literacy we have been looking at traditional tales and our favourite poems, which the children have really enjoyed.  Thank you for all of the baby photographs, the children have had great fun looking at them and trying to work out which photo belongs to whom.  A super term Year 2, well done, keep up the hard work next term.

SWIMMING

Year 2 have had a great time swimming.  We are all now working towards our Goldfish or Turtle badges.  The children are gaining greater confidence in the water all of the time and have been swimming on their backs and fronts.  Swimming will commence again after half-term on the 20th February 2007.

CARE AND CONSIDERATION FOR OUR NEIGHBOURS

We feel very proud to be a part of the Shobnall Community and care a great deal about our neighbours.  For this reason we would like to please request that parents show consideration to our neighbours.  Please park appropriately, ensuring that you do not block the driveways of our local residents.  Our neighbours always keep a close eye on the school during school closure and we would like to return the compliment to them.  


Mr Hall Visit – ‘The Five Senses’

The children became familiar with the character ‘Horrace’ who identified areas of danger and safety through the colours red and green.  Mr Hall encouraged the children through a variety of open-ended and closed questions.  He gave them an opportunity to discuss and share ideas. 

Thank you Mr Hall we all enjoyed your visit!
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FOOTBALL
Shobnall Primary School have been fortunate enough to receive a new school sports kit through the generosity of one of our ex pupils, Mr Paul Insley, who manages Harrington Wain Property Development and Maintenance Company, specializing in extensions and conservatories.  Mr Insley has been very supportive of the new school kit which has enabled the school to 'look the part' on the playing field.
 

The new kit will be used for a variety of different sports as children at Shobnall participate in hockey, football, netball, cricket, rounders and athletics.
 

We hope the results on the sporting field will reflect the smart appearance of the pupils!
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Back Row:
Mr Paul Insley, Harry Insley, Alex Niblett, Richard Fisher, Alex Nesbitt, Josiah Bennett, Regan Upton, Sean Smith.
 

Front Row:
James Niblett, William Dunn, Jack Stephens, Harriet Dunn, Oliver Arnoux, Tyrone Burton
STUDENTS IN SCHOOL
Charlotte Woodhouse (F/S) – Burton College 

Amy Rowley (Yr2) – Burton College


Sarah Gould (Yr1) – Burton College
Nicolette Marchant – Burton College

Penny Parr Yr 3 – University of Derby
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BLACK COUNTRY MUSEUM VISIT
On Friday 2nd February 2007, Year 5 went to ‘The Black Country Museum’.  Ellie and Tanisha wrote about the day.

“On Friday 2nd of February Year 5 went to The Black Country Living Museum.  Many adored the trip, which included experiences that you would never have done before.  Year 5 also went to a Victorian School.  We had to learn how to position our letters and remember the alphabet backwards!  Lewis got the cane because he didn’t pay his money for the week.  He said it hurt.  

Next we went to the bakery shop down the lane.  It was an actual Victorian Street just like the way it used to be.  Some people got shortbread, some caramel slice and some broken biscuits.  Broken biscuits were especially for the children with very little money.  Then we went to the sweet shop.  You won’t guess what they used to put in sweets …… crushed beetles …… urgh!!

Fourthly we went to get some chips, the yummiest chips ever, cooked in beef dripping!

After lunch we went down the mine it was very dark and scary.  Some people were gripping on to their partners’ hand.  Also people tapped each other just to make sure they were there.  There were lots of different chambers and passage ways you could get lost in.  Also we visited lots of shops and houses.  

Year 5 enjoyed going, so why don’t you?  ------ By Ellie

BLACK COUNTRY MUSEUM

On Friday 2nd February Year 5 went to the Black Country Living Museum.  

At first we went to discover the Victorian vehicles which were very interesting.  Then we went to the Victorian house (the posh one), I thought it was very hot.  Next we went to another Victorian house.  I liked it because we got to see the bedrooms.  Afterwards we set off to Victorian School.  I liked that too because we got to do Victorian work.  Off we went again ……. We were in for a real treat – The Sweet Shop and Bakery Shop – I bought a gingerbread man (yummy).  Next we went to the chain maker!  Then we had some delicious chips before going on to the Mine.  That was fantastic – it was my favourite place.  We also did lots of other nice things; all of Year 5 enjoyed the day!  

I would like to visit again because there is lots to do and it was very fun and exciting.

By Tanisha – Year 5


Year 6 have been working very hard this half-term, with many members of the class completing lots of work, as well as rehearsing for ‘The Sound of Music’.

We began the year with a practice SAT’s week, to give the children the opportunity to experience working in the Hall and to monitor how our levels are progressing.  The children achieved some wonderful results and we all have concrete targets to practice, to gain our next level

Our literacy skills are coming on ‘leaps and bounds’, with many class members developing a fluent, descriptive style of writing.

In Science we have been increasing our knowledge of changes of state and investigating how to separate mixtures and solutions.  We have completed lots of investigations, making sure we controlled the factors so that the investigation was fair.

Our history topic, World War 2, has definitely captured our imaginations.  The class have been very enthusiastic, even completing additional research of their own. We would like to offer a big ‘thank you’ to Mrs Jackson  who has donated a large selection of ration books and coupon books from her families treasures from the 1940’s.


Science Partnership Links with Senior Schools

John Taylor High School

On Monday 22nd January Year 6 children enjoyed a fully day out at Twycross Zoo.  The theme for learning was ‘adaptation’.  The children attended two workshops and were given opportunities to identify and talk about how many animal species need to adapt to the ever changing conditions of the world environment today.  Between workshops, the children had the opportunity to make a ‘lightning tour’ of the zoo ……….probably a quick tour was best as the weather was dry but extremely chilly that day!

Like all educational visits the children enjoyed the visit to the Zoo Shop before returning safety to school. Mrs Lowe was ably supported by Mrs Hill, Mrs Pavey and Mrs Archer during the visit ………. Thank you.

Mrs Bickley will, of course, relay thanks to John Taylor High School at the Science Partnership Scheme meeting for providing transport costs and negotiating reduced entrance fees for the visit.

Paget High School

On Monday 15th January Mr Ian Reeve, a Science Teacher from Paget High School came into school to work with Year 5 children.  The topic for the afternoon was ‘Changes’.  The children had a thoroughly enjoyable time with lots of ‘hands-on’ 
activities linked to ‘Liquids, Solids and Gases’, concepts and principles.  Mrs Bickley talked with Jack Stephens, Niamh Gibson, Daniella Leedham and Almaas Rafique to find out about the afternoon.

The children were full of excitement, praise and wonder.  They loved using the ‘grown-up’ apparatus and being allowed to make ‘mini explosions’ (controlled chemical reactions!) was the ‘icing on the cake’!

Jack said he “couldn’t wait to go to senior school if that was what happened in science lessons!”  The next opportunity for a Paget-led activity will be for Year 2 children at the end of February.  Liaison with the senior schools is certainly promoting enthusiasm for science in school.




 
I am very pleased to inform you of our forthcoming book fair.  To help celebrate ‘World Book Day’ on the 1st March 2007, the book fair will be in school all week.  Everyone will have the opportunity to purchase books both before and after school.

This was an extremely successful event last year and through the support of our parents we were able to purchase many books for our libraries.  

Further details will be distributed after half-term.

Research Project

Francesca Heanue, a pupil at John Taylor High School, came into Reception class to do some research work in order to collect data for her Psychology examination coursework project.  The children were asked to talk about the observations and status during capacity activities comparing containers of water.  The children were co-operative and responsive.  Francsca was appreciative of their involvement and would like to thank parents for allowing the children to take part in the research.

EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS

SCIENCE CLUB
Mrs Bickley will work with a group of Year 6 children next half term as part of the school extra curricular club schedule. 

The resources for the projects have been organized and provided by the JTHS Science Partnership Scheme.

SAT’s Meeting
On Thursday 18th January 2007 we held our SAT’s Meeting for the parents of our Year 6 children.  The main purpose of the meeting was to inform parents of the dates and time of the tests.  It also gave us the opportunity to inform the parents of what the children will be completing in all of the tests.  We covered a variety of ideas for help and support at home.

All of the children (and parents) are working hard towards their SAT’s.


I have been honoured and privileged to become a part of our effective school council this year.  The children always amaze me with their mature and thoughtful ideas, so much so, I have decided to take a ‘back seat’ and let the children take over the ‘reigns’.  At our last meeting I stepped down as Chairperson and held a secret ballot in order to elect the following committee members.  

Chairperson – Harry Insley

Deputy Chairperson – Laura-beth Allen

Secretary – Regan Upton

Deputy Secretary – Chloe Lang

PFA Liaison – Kelly Gates

I will, of course, still be attending the meetings, but given the children more

‘ownership’…………Miss O’Dell
School Website 

The school website has been updated again this term thanks to the help of staff and our ICT Technician, Tristan.  Please feel free to browse the site at:
www.shobnall.staffs.sch.uk
where you can find examples of the children’s work as well as diary dates etc.

PARENTS EVENING
There were changes to this weeks’ Parents Evening.  In order to maintain close links between the home and the school, the teachers will now be informing parents of their child’s latest assessments in literacy and numeracy.  This will help you, the parent, to track the progress that your child is making and to continue to support your child.  Parents will also be informed of attendance figures.
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On 30th January the Key Stage 2 children performed their own version of ‘The Sound of Music’.  What a performance!  With the inclusion of singing, drama, dancing and backstage help, we were so impressed with the professionalism displayed by every child.  The children had worked so hard in preparation of this fabulous event and couldn’t have done it without Stephanie Parrott.  Many thanks to Stephanie, parents and all the staff at Shobnall for their continued support.  

An extract from Almaas and Regan regarding the production:

On Tuesday 30th January 2007 we did our annual production, ‘The Sound of Music’.  Everyone was either feeling excited or nervous, or both!  All of the teachers were busy sorting everybody out.  When we were on stage it felt like we were famous.  If you looked up into the crowd, it looked really scary because everyone was looking at you.   The main character was Sian who played Maria, she was fantastic!  When you were in the wings your heart was beating faster because it was almost time for you to go on stage, but when you were on stage you felt happy because you were enjoying yourself.  Everyone had a great time, including the teachers!  The main characters were really good, as well as all of the children in the dances.  Everyone enjoyed themselves, and I bet they were all tired because we know we were!  It was a great day.

By Almaas and Regan, Year 5

NURSERY PLACES FOR SEPTEMBER 2007

A reminder that the closing date for applications to the school nursery for September 2007 is Friday 30th March 2007.
Application forms can be obtained from the school office.

SCHOOL UNIFORM


We think our children are always a smartly turned out bunch and we are exceedingly grateful to our parents for their support.  We would like to please remind parents that during PE Sessions children will be using all play areas, including the sports field, which will at times, be muddy.  With this in mind we would like to remind parents to please ensure that children do not need expensive trainers/football boots, their oldest pair will suffice.  

Tesco Computers for Schools
Just a quick reminder that we are collecting Tesco Computers for school vouchers again this year, the collection box is again situated in the entrance area.  Thank you.

SAD NEWS
Sadly we have to inform you that Mr John Galbraith, one of our much valued Governor’s passed away on Monday, after a long and painful illness.  Mr Galbraith has been a Governor at the school for a number of years and was instrumental in providing the school with the extension that was built in 1994.  He was a gentle man and cared a great deal for the children.  Mr Galbraith gave a great deal of service, not only to the school, but also to the community in his role as Councillor.  When Mayor of the town he visited the school on numerous occasions and played a key role in the Queens’ Jubilee Celebrations held here in school.  We shall miss him terribly, his honesty and love of Shobnall School was inspirational to us all.  Our sincere condolences go out to his wife Val, and daughter Theresa and his family.  Please remember them in your prayers and thoughts, especially over the forthcoming days.

SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

A reminder that school closes on Thursday 8th February 2007 at 3.30 pm.  Friday 9th February is an in-service training day, also Monday 19th February 2007.    School re-opens at 8.55 am on Tuesday 20th February 2007.
PLEASE NOTE THAT SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED ON THURSDAY 3rd  MAY 2007 FOR COUNTY COUNCIL ELECTIONS.
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